MINUTES OF THE TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ZONING BORD OF APPEALS

April 10, 2002

Chairman Alan Martel called the meeting to order at 7:35 PM



Present: T. Scally, A. Martel, J. Heizer, L. Colvin, D. Leys, Alternates: P. Keelan, V. Mouch, and Zoning Administrator T. Eckenberg.  Absent: Ginger Anderson, Recording Secretary.

MINUTES:
  

After the Board reviewed and discussed the corrections to the Minutes of the January 9, 2002 meeting a Motion was made by Chairman Martel to approve 

the Minutes of the January 9, 2002 meeting as corrected.  D. Leys seconded the Motion.  Carried unanimously. 

Minutes of February 13, 2002 were reviewed with a Motion made by T. Scally to approve the Minutes of February 13, 2002, seconded by J. Heizer.  The Motion carries and the Minutes are accepted for February 13, 2002 unanimously.

A. Martel reviewed the proposed new appeal form.  After review and discussion 

the Board noted the following item to be changed:  

1. The writing space on Page 5 of the proposed new Appeal form to be double-spaced so the applicant would have a larger area to write their request, and have the opportunity to give more detailed information for their request. 

A. Martel reviewed the proposed new Guidelines-Appeal Application.  The following items were reviewed and discussed:

1. Disclaimer Clause added to the last page of the Guidelines-Appeal

Application.

2. 2. B regarding scale drawings of any property involved in the request.

3. The proposed example Site Plan form to be submitted with the request

       for Dimensional Variance.

A. Martel advised that he would like to request the applicant to obtain and include with their application a sketch of the neighborhood plat and their property.  He will continue to work on the site plan form.

The proposed Appeal form was accepted as discussed tonight with the addition of the disclaimer clause and the addition of further clarification of information needed under #5 in the guidelines.  Motion made by L. Colvin, seconded by T. Scally.  Carried unanimously.  Alan will re-write, and ask Ginger to re-type, cut and paste to create a Master Copy for the record, and to be put on file.  J. Heizer will place in files to make available for use. 

Discussion regarding interpretation of expanding a non-conforming structure.  

D. Leys advised the Board that he might have to resign from his position on the Zoning Board of Appeals due to recent findings from the MTA to the effect that employees of the Township should not serve on the Zoning Board of Appeals or Planning Commission due to a perceived “conflict of interest”.  Discussion followed regarding the need to appoint a new alternate.  Discussion about the availability of members during the spring break time and travel plans.

T. Eckenberg distributed a communications regarding the possible request for an interpretation of a recent Planning Commission ruling concerning Brownwood Acres.  

J. Heizer mentioned a need for a committee to index previous decisions and to review files to retire some of the older cases.

A. Martel advised he forwarded the Interpretations to the Planning Commission but has not received a response back from Chairman Russell to date.

Motion to adjourn by D. Leys, seconded by T. Scally.  Unanimous vote.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 PM.

Subject of approval at the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted

Ginger Anderson

Recording Secretary

